 City Board Minutes 

The Humboldt City Board met in regular session on Monday, February 22nd, 2010.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Allen Schmeichel at 7:05 p.m.  Trustees present were Theresa Muth, Jeff Kaufman, and Ritchy Griepp.  Trustee absent was Dawn Hahn.  Loren Even was present for the America Legion. 

The minutes of the February 8th meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Kaufman and seconded by Griepp to approve the minutes.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried with all present voting yes. 

Open discussion was held.  The upgrade of the bathrooms, concession stand and grand stand for the large diamond were discussed.  A budget estimate and preliminary drawing have been created and will be presented to the Summer Rec Committee on Wednesday.  Having the Utility Manager move the snow at the intersection to improve visibility was suggested. 
Loren Even was present to discuss the American Legion’s ideas for a Veterans Memorial at Pressler Park.  He presented a drawing for review. The American Legion will be holding several fund raisers to raise money for the project. Loren Even left at 7:30 p.m. 

The board was updated on the vicious dog issue.  Animal Ordinances from the City Attorney were submitted for review.  They are more stringent then what the City currently has and the Attorney feels that this section of the City Ordinances should be revised. 
Getting quotes for liability insurance was discussed.  The City will advertise for quotes in 2011.  

Supplemental Budget O-02-08-10-01 regarding the SRF payment of the Water fund was submitted for the second reading.  After review, a motion was made by Kaufman and seconded by Griepp to approve the second reading of the Ordinance.  Roll call was held.  The motion carried, with all present voting yes. (E-Mail attached)
Letters received by the finance office were reviewed. 

The inventory at the Humboldt Community Center was discussed.  The board would like an inventory done on a regular basis.  Some of the items are getting old and worn and the board felt that budgeting an amount annually for replacement of items such as tables, chairs and roaster ovens should be done.  

The water exclusion endorsement from Continental Western Group was discussed.  The finance officer will find out what items the exclusion covers. 

The district meeting will be on April 8th, in North Sioux City anybody who would like to attend, needs to let the finance officer know before April 1st.  
The Board of Equalization will meet on March 15th, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. at the finance office.  

A revision of a section of the water ordinances was submitted for review.  The board will discuss it with Don Boll at the next meeting.  

With no further business, a motion was made by Kaufman and seconded by Griepp to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  The motion carried. 

ATTEST:
KRISTIE ELLIS 



FINANCE OFFICE 

Publish one time at the approximate cost of ____________.
